
***Please	do	not	hesitate	to	see	me	for	help	over	the	summer.	Just	send	me	an	email	at	
saundez@pwcs.edu	to	set	up	an	appointment!***	

2017	Philharmonia	Summer	Assignment	
Battlefield	Orchestras	
Info.	Sheet	

	

The	Assignment:	 Video	record	the	bracketed	section	of	the	“Little	Fugue”	(attached).	You	
must	have	a	metronome	on	when	you	make	the	recording	(DO	NOT	use	
headphones	for	the	metronome).	The	metronome	should	be	set	to	70.		

	

When	is	it	due?	 The	first	regularly	scheduled	class	meeting	(not	the	boot	camp).	

	

How	do	I	turn	it	in?	 Email	is	preferred	(saundez@pwcs.edu).	Make	sure	it	is	received	by	the	
beginning	of	class.	I	will	reply	to	your	email	to	confirm	receipt.	If	you	do	
not	receive	a	reply,	physically	bring	your	video	to	class	with	you	to	avoid	
late	penalties.	

	 If	email	is	not	an	option	(file	too	large,	etc.),	try	the	following:	

1. Post	it	as	a	Youtube	video	and	send	me	the	link.	
	

2. Download	the	video	to	my	computer	(before	school)!	
Don’t	forget	your	cable	to	connect	your	recording	
device	to	the	computer.	
	

Also…	 Seating	auditions	will	be	held	during	the	week	of	September	4th	(second	
week	of	school).	You	must	prepare	the	complete	“Fugue”	and	perform	
with	the	metronome	set	at	70.	A	passage	will	be	selected	“at	random”.	I	
mention	this	because	you	will	want	to	get	a	head	start	over	the	
summer.	

	

	

	


